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December 2020 Newsletter 
“The Voter” 

Mailing Address:  PO Box 2786 

Charlottesville, VA  22902 

Telephone:  434 227-3264 

Email:  lwv@lwv-cva.org 

Website:  lwv-cva.org 

 

 

LWV CVA 2020-21 Program Planning 

Free Virtual Meeting:  Sunday, December 6, 2020 – 2-4pm 

 

All members as well as the public are 
encouraged to attend the annual Program 
Planning meeting on December 8, 2019, City 
Space, from 1:30 - 4pm.  
  

 

  
 

 

What is “Program Planning”?   Program Planning happens annually at the local League level.  It is 

the time when we consider the positions taken by our League on the local and state or national levels. 

Our positions give the League a voice and are the result of an established process: the LWV takes action 

on an issue or advocates for a cause when there is an existing League position that supports the issue or 

speaks to the cause.  Without a position, League action/advocacy cannot be taken.  This is what your 

League of Women Voters is all about and Program Planning is your opportunity to weigh in. 

For 2021, we will study Local and State League positions in preparation for our May 3, 2021 LWV CVA 

Annual Meeting as well as the June 5 LWV-VA convention.  Do we wish to retain current positions, to 

act on them, and/or to begin new studies with the goal of establishing consensus and positions for 

action on other issues?  As part of this review, we will hear from committee members who will be 

suggesting updating current local program “Action” statements. Our recommendations from this 

meeting will be presented to our members for approval at the Annual Meeting in May. 

To prepare for our 2020 meeting, check out our Local Program:  Positioned for Action as described in 

the LWV CVA 2020-2021 Membership Handbook.  On pages 15 -21, you will find “Action” items on: 

Government, Natural Resources, and Social Policy.  (These positions can also be found on our website:  

lwv-cva.org under the pull-down menu, “Explore the League” – Advocacy, then click on “Local.”)  Carol 

recommends that you read the Program section (pages 15-21) of the LWV CVA 2020-21 Membership 

Handbook before you come to the meeting—meeting time is short, there are many decisions to be 

made, and your advance preparation will make a real difference!    To check out the LWV-VA positions,  

go to LWV-VA.org and click on the drop-down menu “Action” at the top of the home page; then follow 

the links for the LWV-VA Positions.  For further information about Program Planning, contact Carol Cutler 

(434-293-2463 or gertrude3@icloud.com). 

 

 

         

To Join the Zoom 2020 LWV CVA Program Planning on December 6, 2-4 pm 

Click here on "Tickets" to register  

Or copy and paste this link to your browser: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lwv-cva-program-planning-sunday-seminar-tickets-129174240631 

The link to join the meeting will be emailed to tickets prior to the event. 
For more information, contact Carol Cutler (434-293-2463 or email:  gertrude3@icloud.com). 

 

mailto:lwv@lwv-cva.org
https://www.lwv-cva.org/
https://www.lwv-cva.org/
https://www.lwv-va.org/
https://lwv-va.org/action/lwv-va-positioned-for-action/
mailto:gertrude3@icloud.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lwv-cva-program-planning-sunday-seminar-tickets-129174240631
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lwv-cva-program-planning-sunday-seminar-tickets-129174240631
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lwv-cva-program-planning-sunday-seminar-tickets-129174240631
mailto:gertrude3@icloud.com
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LWV-CVA Program Planning for 2020-21  
 

 LWV-CVA Local Program 
Retain Update 

Take 
Action Delete COMMENTS* 

Government:   
     Intergovernmental Cooperation  

     

Tax System      

     Magisterial Districts      

     Redistricting      

     Election Integrity      

     Sustainability Accords      

     Transportation       

      

Natural Resources:   
     Climate Change 

     

     Energy      

     Land Use      

     Water      

     Waste Management      

      

Social Policy:   
     Child Care 

     

     Education      

     Firearms Safety      

     Health and Family Life Education and    
Health Services in Area Public Schools 

     

     Housing      

     Regional Library System      
*(Use back of form/additional page as needed) 

 

 

 

1. Is there a new study (one only) on a local issue you would suggest? Describe issue and give scope for the 
study.  List volunteers willing to work on the study. ___________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________                                              
 

2. Is there an update (restudy) of a current position (one only) you would suggest?  List reason for restudy 
and define scope.  Also give volunteers willing to work on the update. _______________ 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

3. Is there a position you want to delete?  Explain why you think the position is no longer needed or 
valid.____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

4. Is there a LWV-CVA position you think needs to be emphasized for action?  If so, what type of action 
would you like to see? (e.g. holding a forum, lobbying elected officials, etc.) If more than one position is 
selected for advocacy/action, prioritize the items in chart above.______________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________   
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LWV CVA Proposed Update to Health and Family Life Education and Health 

Services in Area Public Schools 

Current Action Statement as found in LWV CVA 2020-21 Handbook (page 20): 

Health and Family Life Education and Health Services in Area Public Schools:  

Action: Support of the following health services and programs: a dedicated health facility which 

conforms to state and national guidelines; a full time health professional for each school health 

facility; school advisory boards which include health professionals, parents, and community 

members; a qualified and trained director of school health programs; and health and family life 

education in our area schools which includes: regular periodic review of curriculum to ensure 

updating with new information or materials and to meet needs that are identified, more age-

appropriate comprehensive sexuality education, continued training of teachers in health and 

family life curricula and issues, use of experts to participate in health and family life education of 

students and teacher training, identifying additional resource materials and making them 

available to students, parents and teachers, increasing community and family understanding of 

and involvement in health and family life education. (2013) 

Suggestion Revision(s): 

Health and Family Life Education and Health Services in Area Public Schools 

Action:  Support of the following health services and programs: a dedicated health facility which 

conforms to state and national guidelines; a full time health professional for each school health 

facility; a qualified mental health professional for each school; school advisory boards which 

include health professionals, parents and community members, a qualified and trained director of 

school physical and mental health programs; and health and family life education in our area 

schools which includes: regular periodic review of curriculum to ensure updating with new 

information or materials and meeting needs that are identified, more age-appropriate 

comprehensive sexuality education, continued training of teachers in physical and mental health 

and family life curricula and issues; use of experts to participate in physical and mental health and 

family life education of students and teacher training, identifying additional resource materials 

and making them available to students, parents, and teachers, increasing community and family 

understanding of physical and mental health and family life education. 
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Updates related to the “Action” statement on Education in LWV CVA Handbook 
2020-2021 and website lwv-cva.org.    Suggested revisions/additions are underlined. 
 

Education  
Action:  

Support of equal access to a quality public elementary and secondary educational system 
from pre-kindergarten through high school with adequate funding, competent personnel, 
well-maintained facilities, and adequate resources and supplies.  
 
Support of specified statements to assure quality education, particularly addressing the 
needs of diverse student populations in the Charlottesville Area school systems, including the 
City of Charlottesville, Albemarle County, and Fluvanna County.  
 
Support for local policies that promote learning by recognizing that the basic needs of all 
children include health care and adequate nutrition.  
 
Support for local policies that promote learning by recognizing the basic needs of all children 
include mental and physical health and adequate nutrition. (2019) 

  
 
Support and funding for pre-kindergarten programs and full-day kindergarten programs for 
all students.  
 
Support for curriculum and programs that prepare students for a 21st century workforce by 
providing emphasis on scientific, technological, engineering, and mathematical skills.  
 
Support for curriculum and programs that prepare students for a 21st century workforce by 
providing emphasis on scientific, technological, engineering, and mathematical skills that 
correlate with critical thinking, and the cyber age.  
 
Support for increase in internet access and cyber education. This includes teaching about 
artificial intelligence and how to be discriminating readers and listeners in dealing with media 
as early as first grade. Support all aspects of community education, including teaching about 
gun safety, violence prevention, and protection. (2019) 

 
Support of all aspects of community education. Support of specific ways to attract and retain 
quality classroom teachers and to encourage excellence in teaching.  Continued monitoring of 
local school systems, with special emphasis on expenditures and funding sources, education 
and extracurricular programs, salaries and responsibilities, and citizen  involvement. 
Special attention to potential major changes in local school systems. [2013]  
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The League of Women Voters of Virginia 
100th Anniversary Virtual Celebration 

Thursday, December 10, 7 pm 
 

Join League members and guests for a virtual celebration of “100 Years of Perseverance” – 

the 100th birthday of the League of Women Voters of Virginia! 

Speakers include Mari Julienne of the Library of Virginia who will discuss Virginia Suffrage efforts and LWV 

member and former LWV US Executive Director, Nancy Tate, who will focus on League history. She will also have 

several ideas on how we can all preserve our history.  Local League presidents will highlight their past 

accomplishments and share their hope for our future.  THEN WE PARTY! Bring a cupcake, brownie or whatever 

– perhaps an adult beverage – to the screen with a candle and we will have a group celebration of US. 

 

RSVP HERE for the Zoom link. 

 

President’s Message 

 

Dear Leaguers, The following letter appeared in The Daily Progress (November 28, 2020) - 
 
Numbers tell only part of the story, good as they are.  Almost 80% of Albemarle County’s registered 
voters cast ballots and 70% of Charlottesville’s.  Behind those numbers, including the unprecedented 
early-voting numbers (67% and 74% of votes cast, respectively) there were hundreds of volunteers, 
staff, and officials working to make the process run smoothly. 
 

The League of Women Voters of the Charlottesville Area thanks everyone who created this community 
success story.  Specifically, we appreciate the Boards of Elections, the Registrars, the chief of each 
precinct, and the official election workers, full and part-time, who worked tirelessly all day and for days 
or weeks ahead of time.  
 

But there are other examples of individuals’ devotion to the goal of getting a clear record of each 
person’s vote. Unnoticed were all the County employees who agreed to work at home, freeing the 5th 
Street County Office Building parking lot for early voters.  
 

We noticed many cases in City and County of devotion to the job. For example, the mobility-challenged 
poll worker who painfully rose from her chair to check each time an “id” was hard to read through the 
plexiglass. There were dozens of lawyers who took extra training and volunteered to spend Election 
Day and the counting days to watch for any irregularities.  And the Charlottesville Clergy Collective was 
ready to diffuse any disruptions.  
 

Cheerful partisans greeted voters of all persuasions, often making the entrance to their polling place 
festive and welcoming.  Finally, we thank the Voters who put in the effort to cast their ballots, 
sometimes standing in a long line.  The glee of first-time voters, who get applause, is always delightful 
to see. 
 

The community effort behind the record-breaking numbers shows our democracy is working and gives 
us hope for its future. 
 

Pat Cochran 

President, League of Women Voters of the Charlottesville Area 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-100th-anniversary-of-the-lwv-virginia-tickets-121852647549
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LWV-VA Pre-Session Women's Legislative Roundtable, Wednesday, Dec. 2  

From Mary Crutchfield, LWV-VA Legislative Coordinator 
 

Every year in December, the League of Women Voters of Virginia sponsors the Pre-Session Women’s 
Legislative Roundtable before the next Virginia General Assembly Session. We invite directors and 
policy and advocacy experts from many nonprofit organizations to speak about their priority issues 
and legislation, and to give their predictions on what may or may not happen during the next Session. 
We generally have 15 to 20 speakers who each speak for 5 to 7 minutes. 

In the past two years the LWV-VA Pre-Session was held at the John Marshall Hotel and included a nice 
lunch. This year, the LWV-VA Pre-Session will be held virtually on Wednesday, Dec. 2, 9 a.m.-2 p.m., 
with a lunch break scheduled around noon. We are delighted that this year's keynote speaker is Brian 
Koziol, Director of the Virginia Housing Alliance, who will speak at 11:30 a.m.  In addition to the 
keynote presentation, the morning program will include: 

 LWV-VA President Deb Wake and LWV-VA Advocacy Chair Julie Turner discussing the League's 
upcoming legislative priorities. 

 Commissioner of Elections Chris Piper sharing his observations on the 2020 election. 
 Virginia Secretary of Finance Aubrey Lane presenting his insights on the challenges Governor 

Northam's adminstration faces. 

Click here to register for the Pre-Session. 

 
. 

 

 

Come to League of Women Voters of Virginia Pre-Session 

 

 

 
 

From LWV-VA:  Issue Groups 
 
It is exciting that we have so many vibrant advocacy groups ready to get into action in time for the next General 
Assembly. The role of these groups is to help the League identify and develop legislative and regulatory reform 
actions to help us achieve our goals. In addition, they can identify educational opportunities for interested 
members. All meetings are virtual as these are state-wide groups.                                                                          
Contact Joan Porte to get involved:     FirstVP@lwv-va.org. 

 
 Affordable Housing, chaired by Alice Tousignant, meets third Wednesday of the month at noon. 
 Behavioral Health meets third Tuesday of the month at 6:30pm. 
 Campaign Finance, chaired by Janet Boyd, meets second Wednesday at 2pm. 
 Child Care, just forming, will meet monthly on third Wednesday at 1pm. 
 DEI (Diversity, Equity, Inclusion), chaired by Doris Bey, meets the second Tuesday of the month at 2pm. 
 Domestic Violence, still forming, contact Joan Porte for more information. 
 Education, meets second Friday at 1pm. 
 Election Security, chaired by Lisa Koteen Gerchick, meets third Thursday at 1pm. 
 Environment, chaired by Monica Florio and Carolyn Caywood, meets fourth Monday at 7pm. 
 GVP (Gun Violence Prevention), chaired by Christine Payne and Ruth Huffman, meets the second 

Monday of the month at 7:30pm. 
 Justice, chaired by Kit Murphy McNally, meets third Friday of the month at 11am. 
 Redistricting, chaired by Chris De Rosa, meets every Thursday at 2:45pm beginning December 3. 
 Transportation, meets third Wednesday of the month at 5pm. 
 Voter Access, chaired by Pam Berg and Don Craig, meets third Friday of the month at 1pm. 

 

https://lwv-va.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b5e0846049fb1f85a73736a50&id=a7ee02ce73&e=e00bf6f5d4
mailto:firstvp@lwv-va.org?subject=Issue%20Groups%20Interest
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A Holiday Message from the LWV CVA Firearms Safety Committee: 

  For more information about the Firearms Safety Committee, contact Beth Alley, beth.alley@gmail.com 
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 New Action Plan Drives 2021 Justice Reform Committee 
by Kit Murphy McNally, LWV CVA Justice Reform Committee Chair 
 
The Justice Reform Committee will launch 2021 with increased self-education and action guided by 

Transforming the System:  Front End Criminal Justice Reform, a plan designed by member Traci Griggs. 

Focusing on women entangled with the local and state justice system, the committee intends to further 

assess the extent to which women in conflict with the law benefit from existing alternatives to 

incarceration in the five counties served by LWV CVA. Data reported by Criminal Justice Planner Neal 

Goodloe at a LWV Sunday Seminar in April serves as a strong driver in this quest. His presentation can 

be viewed at lwv-cva.org by clicking on the drop-down menu “Explore the League” and then clicking 

Justice Reform Committee.  
 

Committee members will also consider any local impact on women relating to justice reform legislation 

recently adopted in the Virginia General Assembly special session.  More action on justice reform may 

be considered during the brief General Assembly session in January. 
 

Self-education and research are the driving factors for the committee in 2021 with a goal toward action 

deemed most beneficial to local jurisdictions.  Additionally, the committee will draw from knowledge of 

programs and action underway within other LWV groups around the state. The LWV-VA justice groups 

are variously focusing on restorative justice, civil rights, race and equity, women's rights in the 

justice system, death penalty abolishment, diversion, sentencing, school to prison pipeline, juvenile 

justice, felons right to vote, elimination of cash bail, prosecutorial discretion and (LWV-CVA) community 

alternatives to incarceration. The state justice groups plan to connect monthly in 2021. 
 

Beginning in January 2021, the Justice Reform Committee will meet the second Tuesday of every month 

at 10 am via Zoom. There will be no meeting in December. There’s plenty of room for new 

members/advocates.  If interested, contact Kit Murphy McNally murphymcnally@gmail.com. 

 
   
 

LWV CVA Child Care Committee Report by Beth Kariel 
 

On November 16, Charlottesville City Council voted to no longer require a Special Use Permit for Licensed 
Family Day Homes, where 5-12 children are cared for.  A Provisional Use Permit will be required.  (The 
details of this update come close to what Albemarle County currently allows.)  
 
This will make it easier to start Family Day Homes in the City of Charlottesville.   
 
While the pandemic probably pushed this issue to the forefront, the Child Care Committee is aware that 
some citizens had already advocated for this change, prior to the pandemic.   
 
While doing our recent study, the LWV CVA Child Care Committee did find that the most deaths occur in 
home child care settings.  And, while safety is a primary concern of ours, we do recognize the pros and 
cons of home child care versus licensed center care.   
 
For more information about the LWV CVA Child Care Committee, contact Beth Kariel, email:  
bethkariel9@gmail.com or phone 434-964-6238. 
 

https://www.lwv-cva.org/
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 LWV CVA Natural Resources Committee Report by Muriel Grim 
 

The Natural Resources committee virtual meeting was held on November 24.  We scheduled the next 
NRC meeting for Tuesday, December 22 at 1 pm but will change that if necessary. 
  
The November Comp Plan Study Group meeting will be on Monday, November 30 at 3 pm. Charlottesville 
Historic Preservation and Design Planner, Jeff Werner, will be our presenter for Chapter 5, Historic, 
Cultural, and Scenic Resources . 
 
Local Program Planning:  We decided that our current Natural Resources program does cover advocacy 
that we might consider on behalf of Environmental Justice issues.  At the Program Planning meeting 
(December 6 at 2 pm) we will bring up the possibility of making an umbrella statement about social 
justice in the Social Policy section of LWV-CVA program. 
  
We discussed Land Use issues in the Charlottesville League’s area such as the water intake and pump 
station on Rassawek, the historic capital of the Monacan Indian Nation, and the unusually early interest in 
seeking an extension of the North Anna power plant operating license.  This led to considering how we 
might get League members from all of the Thomas Jefferson Planning District to participate in NRC 
activities.  We would like to invite someone from the Thomas Jefferson Planning District to speak to the 
committee.  We will post an announcement in the newsletter inviting members from all of our Local 
League counties to join us. 
 
We also will monitor some local development plans such as Breezy Hill off Route 250 east of 
Charlottesville and the RST development on Route 29 near Forest Lakes.    
 
For more information about the LWV CVA Natural Resources Committee, contact Muriel Grim, email:  
msgrim2012@gmail.com or phone 740-818-7179. 
 

Let’s highlight the Charlottesville League’s Area! 
 
The LWV CVA Natural Resources Committee would like to invite someone from the 

Thomas Jefferson Planning District to speak at one of our 2021 Natural Resources 

Committee virtual meetings.  Just as the League of Women Voters of  the 

Charlottesville Area does, the TJPD  includes the City of Charlottesville, Albemarle 

County, Fluvanna County, Greene County, Nelson County, and Louisa County.   

 

We will invite the speaker if a large group of Leaguers from the TJPD (not just 

Albemarle County and Charlottesville) participates.  Can we count on you to be 

there?  If so, please let Muriel Grim, msgrim2012@gmail.com, know that you are 

interested in attending this “whole LWV CVA area” event. 
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 From Associated Press [as published in The Daily Progress] November 28: 

RICHMOND — Applications will open Monday 
[November 30] for citizens who want to serve on 
Virginia’s newly created bipartisan redistricting 
commission, a group that will redraw the state’s 
congressional and General Assembly districts to 
conform with the 2020 Census. 

The 16-member panel, which was created after voters approved a 

constitutional amendment earlier this month, will include eight 

legislators and eight regular citizens, evenly divided between 

Democrats and Republicans. The eight citizens will be chosen by 

retired judges from a list prepared by legislators. 

The judges met Wednesday to discuss and approve the detailed 

citizen applications, which include questions about a person’s 

education, employment history, political party affiliation, age, 

household income, voting history, leadership experience and any 

“partisan activities or relevant employment history” of their 

relatives. 

The judges also voted to require that applicants submit three 

recommendations. 

The applications will be made available 

at redistricting.dls.virginia.gov, and applications will be 

accepted for four weeks. When that window closes, staff at the state 

Division of Legislative Services will evaluate the applications and 

provide legislative leaders with a pool of applications that are 

eligible and complete. 

 Senior Statesmen Meeting:  Wednesday, December 9 – 1:30 – 2:30 pm 
The December program, “Community Policing,” featuring Charlottesville Chief of 

Police RaShall M. Brackney, Ph.D., and Albemarle Chief of Police, Ron Lantz, will begin 

following the conclusion of the annual business meeting at 1:45 and conclude at 2:45. The 

program will be moderated by Thomas Frampton, associate professor of law, University 

of Virginia School of Law.  To join the zoom meeting, go to the Senior Statement website: 

http://seniorstatesmen.org/  
 

https://apnews.com/article/redistricting-constitutions-referendums-virginia-ec9c8564fc517a8e760883d418a635d2
https://apnews.com/article/redistricting-constitutions-referendums-virginia-ec9c8564fc517a8e760883d418a635d2
http://redistricting.dls.virginia.gov/
http://seniorstatesmen.org/
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LWV CVA Electoral Board Observer Corps Report  
 

by Karen Davenport, LWV CVA Observer, Louisa County 
 

Louisa County Electoral Board Meeting  (call-in attendance)    
November 23, 2020 10:00 - 1130 AM 

The Electoral Board members and County Registrar were in virtual attendance. 
• Re November early and day-of voting: 

There have been good reviews from the public regarding the early voting for the November 2020 
elections.  
Registrar's report: 

• They used several methods of advertising and explaining the early voting 
dates/location/times. 

• 8200 people voted early in-person 
• 4300 mail-in ballots were provided 
• Turnout was 80.6% of registered voters 
• 53% voted early  
• There was a net increase of 1,950 new voters registered 
• There were 120 officers of election and 6 training sessions (4 in person and virtual and 2 in-

person only) 
• There were 15-20 ballots deposited at the box at the Registrar's Office each day 
• A number of Chiefs appointed, and provided training, for one specific person to oversee the 

provisional ballots 
• There will be additional work done on updating training for officials as all of the changes of 

2020 will remain.   
• There was a candidates forum set up by the Registrar's Office in 2019, and they are proposing 

to do that again for the 2021 elections. 
• There was discussion about requesting input from the Party Chairs re how the election 

process worked.  Also discussion regarding thank you notes to the Chiefs and Assistant Chiefs 
with a request for their input as well.   The input will be officially collected in January or 
February of 2011. 

• It was noted that redistricting will be an issue re: precinct changes and polling places. 
• Security policies and risk procedure will be reviewed and revised due to the changes is 

electoral processes. 
Secretary's Report 

• 1 new tablet was obtained with CARES funds.  In December they will look to review all kinds 
of electronic poll books and decide which they wish to obtain.  New training will be developed 
for the new equipment. 

• There are 2 full-time people working with Chris in the registrar's office. There was discussion 
about hiring 1 more full-time person.  Chris suggested hiring someone to work 3 days/wk and 
someone to be hired, specifically, to help with the 45 days of early voting. 

Additional Discussion 
• There will be no Electoral Board meeting in December 
• The next meeting will be January 11, 2021 at 10:00 AM. 
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International Relations /Federal Government Committee News  by Gerry Kruger 

 

The virtual November 18, 2020, International Relations/Federal Government Committee meeting was 

extremely informative, thanks to our presenters, Susan Roberts and Natalie Testa. (Coincidentally, our 

own Susan D. Roberts, an LWV CVA member, presented a report at our October meeting.) 

 

Susan Roberts, who spoke at our November meeting, is a member of the United Nations Association 

chapter in Charlottesville. Approximately 200 such chapters exist. She explained the numerous agencies 

of the United Nations, which many of our members hadn’t realized were part of the UN. The World 

Health Organization (WHO), from which President Trump withdrew the United States after the Covid-19 

outbreak in China came to the US, is one of these agencies. 

 

The goals of the United Nations are very much in line with those of the League of Women Voters. Health 

care, peace and justice, clean energy, quality education, and reduced inequality are a few of these. 

Recently the UN proclaimed November 2 as the “International Day to End Impunity for Crimes against 

Journalists.”  

 

The Security Council establishes peacekeeping operations and also governs the largest military force in 

the world. Now they offer training to prevent sexual abuse, since it’s a problem in peacekeeping missions. 

The Model UN is an extra-curricular activity for high school and college students. These students 

typically roleplay delegates to the United Nations and simulate UN committees. Recently a multi-

generational model has been created which includes the very young to the oldest.  Funding for the UN 

amounted to 8.6 billion dollars in 2019. The US owed 1/3 of that. However, even before President Trump 

was president, the US debt to the UN has been in arrears. 

 

Susan recommends reading a new edition of The Insiders’ Guide to the UN available at Barnes & Noble. 

Anyone who is interested in joining the local UN chapter should contact her at sgwroberts@gmail.com. 

 

Natalie Testa proved that there is much our media doesn’t cover when it comes to world events. Few of 

us had heard of the bloodiest riots ever that came about due to the metro fee being raised 30 pesos (four 

cents) in Santiago, Chile. Rioters have destroyed historical buildings and metro stations, and the burning 

and violence have expanded to other cities. Police aimed rubber bullets at eyes and caused many 

protesters to lose their sight. Many have died and thousands have been injured or imprisoned. Chile is a 

democracy with one of the worst income gaps between the rich and poor. The ruling class makes the laws, 

which always favor the rich. 

 

As a result of the riots, an election offering a referendum on writing a new constitution took place. 80% 

turned out for it and no one voted against it. The referendum asked Chileans if they wanted a new 

constitution and what kind of body they would want to draw it up. Citizens who voted want to see the 

lower classes involved in the writing as well as gender equity and diversity. They hope labor unions and 

teachers unions will be participate. 

         Continued on next page 

 

 

mailto:sgwroberts@gmail.com
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Pat Cochran 

 

Newsletter Editor 
Michele Kellermann 

 

 

 

 

Meetings and Events for December 2020:   
Mark Your Calendars Now! 

 

Date/Time Event Place Contact 

Wed., Dec. 2,     
9 am to 3 pm 

LWV-VA Legislative  
PRE-SESSION 

Virtual Meeting 
RSVP:  Click here to register for the 

Pre-Session. 

Sun., Dec. 6,      
2 – 4 pm 

LWV CVA Program Planning Virtual Meeting Click here on "Tickets"  
 

Thurs., Dec. 10, 
7pm 

LWV-VA 100
th
 Anniversary 

Celebration 
Virtual Meeting RSVP HERE for the Zoom link 

Wed., Dec. 16, 
10 am 

LWV CVA International Relations/      
Federal Gov’t  Meeting 

Virtual Meeting Contact Marge Cox, 245-5228, or email 
margevfcox@gmail.com for zoom link 

Wed., Dec. 16, 
3:30 – 5:30 pm 

LWV CVA Board Meeting Virtual Meeting For further information, contact Pat 
Cochran, 434-326-7873 

Thurs., Dec. 22 ,  
1 pm  

LWV CVA Natural Resources 
Committee Meeting 

Virtual Meeting For further information, contact Muriel Grim, 
email: msgrim2012@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

International Relations /Federal Government Committee News  
Continued from previous page  

 

Natalie also gave us an update on the leader of Myanmar, Aung San Suu Kyi, an icon who fell from 

grace after receiving the Nobel Peace Prize in 1991. She spent 15 years in detention for trying to bring 

democracy to the military-ruled Myanmar (also known as Burma). Although San Suu Kyi is now the 

leader of her country, the generals still have the final say. They have gone back to the ethnic cleansing 

of the Rohingya population. She is accused of doing nothing to stop rape, murder and possible genocide 

by refusing to condemn the still powerful military or acknowledge accounts of atrocities, saying reports 

of these are fake news. Even though she has been a political prisoner, she refuses to free political 

prisoners. Natalie promises to keep us informed about this matter. 

 

The International Relations/Federal Government Committee invites you to join us as we meet virtually 

each month—see Calendar below. Contact Marge Cox for the link at margevfcox@gmail.com. 

 

https://lwv-va.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b5e0846049fb1f85a73736a50&id=a7ee02ce73&e=e00bf6f5d4
https://lwv-va.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b5e0846049fb1f85a73736a50&id=a7ee02ce73&e=e00bf6f5d4
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lwv-cva-program-planning-sunday-seminar-tickets-129174240631
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-100th-anniversary-of-the-lwv-virginia-tickets-121852647549

